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Dear Minister Tremonti, Deax é{/ AN )

The letter of commitments of 26 October 2011, from Prime Minister Berlusconi to the
Presidents of the European Council and the European Commission, lays out a set of reforms
that the government is prepared to undertake. The summit statement invited "the Commission
to provide a detailed assessment of the measures and to monitor their implementation, and the
Italian authorities to provide in a timely way all the information necessary for such an
assessment".

To carry out such assessment, we need further details of the planned measures, including the
specification of a concrete action plan for their design, adoption and implementation. We
would be grateful if you could provide us with the clarifications and information requested in
the attached questionnaire in English by 11 November 2011.

We would also be grateful if you could provide us with all the details regarding the new
measures that were adopted by the government on 2 November 2011 in the form of an
amendment to the draft Stability Law (i.e. the multi-annual budget), currently under
discussion by Parliament.

Thank you very much for your kind cooperation in this matter.
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